Fremont Center, NY                                                                                              June 10, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 7 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance were the following;
Supervisor George Conklin III, Councilmen Paul Kellam, John Meyer, Brian Brustman and Louis Milucky, Town Clerk Diane Hess, Highway Superintendent John Hubert, Building Inspector/Code Enforcer Jim McElroy,  Planning Board Pam Reinhardt and UDC Representative Jim Greier.

A motion to accept last month’s minutes was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.

Supervisor George Conklin III talked about the emergency meeting held on May 30, 2015 to request permission from the board to hire our town lawyer Michael Davidoff to look into the state reducing the town’s equalization rate.  The board approved it.
Supervisor George Conklin III said he has not heard anything yet regarding the speed limit request for Hankins.
Highway Superintendent John Hubert had nothing to report regarding the Highway Dept.

Town Clerk Diane Hess reported that the DEC finally sent her the printer for hunting and fishing licenses but still had not received the paper for them.

Building Inspector Jim McElroy stated that all paperwork for the UDC grant has been turned and should be receiving a check soon. He also has been working on having abandon buildings removed. He asked that the board pass a resolution to change the building permit fees by putting a cap of $3000 on new residential building permit fees. A motion was made to do this by Councilman Brian Brustman, seconded by Councilman John Meyer and carried with all ayes
Planning Board member Pam Reinhardt said that the next planning board meeting will be held on July 1, 2015.
UDC Representative Jim Greier spoke regarding the status of water levels and also said the deadline for UDC grants is August 27.

Supervisor George Conklin III thanked Jim Greier, the parade committee and all others involved with the Memorial Day Parade for their hard work to make it such a success.
The new Anawanda Lake Board president introduced himself and invited anyone who would like to come to their next meeting and hopes to form a good relationship with the town.

Doris Sharp thanked the town for removing the trees next to the Veteran’s Memorial. Also asked if funds could be found to archive the town codes. She then asked Supervisor George Conklin III if he was planning to become certified for the Long Eddy Water District. He said he was contemplating giving up the position entirely.
Supervisor George Conklin III mentioned that Len Bauer has not been well and asked that everyone say a prayer and convey well wishes to him.  

A motion was made by Councilman Paul Kellam to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm, seconded by Councilman Brian Brustman and carried with all ayes. 

